MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 5, 2020
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, May 5, 2020, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  2 Commissioners – David Camardelle and Kelly Besson, Sr.  

Absent: 1 Commissioner – Arthur Bellanger 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 14, 2020 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering stated that 1. The Breakwater Project on the north side of Grand Isle is complete. The contractor has delivered the as built drawings and we are working with Mr. Osborne with NOAA to have the breakwaters in the aids to navigation.  Joint motion by the board to pay Luhr Bros., Inc pay request #6 in the amount of $150,330.85. This amount is minus the retainage for the project. The board is working with the Grand Isle Port Commission on keeping the channel open for boat traffic and paying the mitigation to DNR. We are also working with the Coast Guard on the new breakwaters. 2. Waiting on responses for the comment period for the Bayou Thunder Project. 3. In the process of setting up a meeting to discuss the new pump stations.
Joint motion by the Commissioners of the levee district to issue Mr. Larry Barnett a letter of no objection to build a pier in Cheniere at 1057 Louisiana Highway 1.

President Camardelle stated that he spoke with our federal delegation and gave them an update on our rock breakwater project. He met with Scalise, Graves, Kennedy and Cassidy earlier this year in Washington and handed them a packet with our projects.. He has an annual meeting with the Association of Levee Boards tomorrow. Hurricane Season starts June 1, and everyone should be prepared living on Grand Isle. Please have patience and respect the rocks in the waters. The rocks are placed as a barrier for tidal conditions and not for people to climb and fish on. The side of the breakwaters are dangerous, and everyone should stay alert. President Camardelle thanked the town, port Commission and parish for supporting our projects. We are practicing social distancing as per the President’s guidelines. Soon we will go back to normal in our daily operations. He thanked everyone for visiting Grand Isle and wants people to help your neighbors whenever possible. You do not know what each person is going through. Pray for no storms this year. He also thanked the Governor, JP President Cynthia Lee Sheng, and DNR for helping with our rock breakwater and future levee and pump projects.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district. 
President Camardelle stated that the town is trading in old equipment and getting a new excavator.  We also need to go get the extra parts for bulldozer. 

Commissioner Besson stated that truck and tractor are running good at this time.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Camardelle, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:35 p.m.
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